STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE: 
July 26, 2016
TIME: 
10:17 a.m. 

PLACE: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

MEMBERS
PRESENT:
Michael Berg, Chair, Industry Member
Robert Welborne, Industry Member

Brett Warner, Industry Member


Todd Borz, Industry Member


Francis Harrison, Consumer Member

MEMBERS
ABSENT:
Jack Wilson, Vice Chairman, Industry Member
Paul Donoghue, Industry Member
STAFF
PRESENT: 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 

NaTerra Bailey, Administrative Specialist

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman, Michael Berg, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to order at 10:17 a.m. at 500 N. Calvert Street, Room 302, Baltimore, MD 21202.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on June 28, 2016. Motion was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Harrison, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.
The members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Session held on June 28, 2016.  Motion made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Harrison, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
ELEC160012 - under investigation
ELEC160013 - closed

ELEC160016 - closed

ELEC160017 - closed

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS

PSI exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of June, 2016:

Electricians


     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Master Electricians
	48
	13
	36
	27%


Ms. Bailey reported that 48 candidates were tested in June, 13 passed, 36 failed with a 27% passing rate. Since January 2016, the passing rate is 26%, and since the inception of the test in January 2006, the overall passing rate is 31%.  There are currently 5,346 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS

Ms. Kinstler emailed a copy of the statewide electrical licensing bill that was heard and amended by the General Assembly in 2014 to all Board members as requested during the June meeting. Discussion was tabled until MULEC develops draft legislation for the 2017 legislative session and shares their proposal with the Board. 
NEW BUSINESS
None
CORRESPONDENCE
None  
COUNSEL’S REPORT

Ms. Kinstler informed the Board that the Justice Reinvestment Act, SB 1005, was passed by the Legislature in the 2016 session and becomes effective October 1, 2016. This law prohibits occupational and professional licensing boards to deny a license to an applicant who has previously committed a nonviolent crime in certain circumstances. The Maryland Legislature maintains that it is the policy of the State to encourage employment of nonviolent ex-offenders and remove barriers to an applicant’s ability to demonstrate fitness for a State-required occupational license or certificate.   

The Board still has authority to take action if a license is obtained fraudulently due to failure to disclose a prior conviction. If a nonviolent crime has a direct connection to the ability to perform the licensees duties, the Board must make specific findings (ex. habitual drug use) proving a direct connection between the offense and the applicant’s fitness to provide the services authorized by the licenses sought.
CHAIR’S REPORT

None.
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Harrison and unanimously carried to enter into Executive Session at 10:31 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding license applications, pursuant to § 3-305(b)(7) of the General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland.    
Upon completion of the Executive Session, Motion was made by Mr. Harrison, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to convene to the public meeting at 10:40 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

The members reviewed the findings of the Executive Session held on July 26, 2016.  Upon Mr. Borz’s Motion, and Mr. Welborne’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Bailey presented eight applications that had been approved for exam by PSI for the board to review to insure that applications are being properly processed by PSI staff. This review process will be continued on a quarterly basis as a quality control measure for the Board. 
ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Borz, seconded by Mr. Welborne, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:17 a.m.

___________________________________
 
____________________

Michael Berg, Chairman
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